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Brother Kinch Receives 65-Year Pin

L.U. 230, (i,o,u,em,catv&mar), Victoria, B.C. – Pictured is Brother Milt Kinch who received his 65-year pin from Business Representative Doug Cronk and Brother John Barnes, Unit No. 1 chairman. Brother Milt was a longtime employee of B.C. Telephone Company. Doug informs me that, at 93 years young, Milt was busy shoveling gravel when they arrived at his home in Campbell River, British Columbia. We all wish Brother Kinch the best of health and many more years of retirement.


Speaking of retirement, we have so many members that have been without work for so long they are starting to feel like they are too retired, but have no income. Our work picture on Vancouver Island has not picked up at this time. 


We are in negotiations with both the construction and shipyards in British Columbia, and it is tough slugging in both. We hope to get through both without a work stoppage.

J.R. “Jim” McAvoy, B.M. – F.S. 
